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London Library Change Programme

Phase 3: Making Transformational Change Happen

Bulletin no. 7:  13 October 2010 
Phase 3 of the London Library Change Programme will support boroughs to achieve cost reductions and greater value-for-money from their library services and in particular will enable boroughs to collaborate.
A project team made up of members of the LLCP board have been working intensively with Capital Ambition Advisors and consultants Mott MacDonald working with Eighty Twenty Insight to develop
· a strategic options framework to enable Boroughs to validate, challenge, and refine their service and financial plans for libraries;

· case studies and scenarios to support and illustrate the strategic options framework, including financial models;

· a planning toolkit to enable Boroughs to prepare for change
These tools are now in the process of being tested by Bromley and Merton on 18 and 29 October and ALCL have invited applications form other boroughs who may be interested in being involved.
The tools will be officially launched on the morning 12 November at an event being organised jointly with ALCL; details will be provided shortly.
The LLCP Programme Board are meeting on 20 October to review the tools and agree next steps

On 2 November the LLCP will be reporting to the Capital Ambition Shared Services and Procurement Board on progress and to outline plans for roll out of the tools and a support package for Boroughs.
It is envisaged that the support package will include:
· Workshops on understanding and using the SOF and toolkit
· A peer to peer support programme

· A programme of support to support groups of boroughs working collaboratively to use the SOF to achieve substantial savings, it is envisaged that resources will be allocated to boroughs by a competitive bidding round
The work undertaken by Library Services can not be undertaken in isolation and it is essential that each borough utilises the tools in collaboration with corporate colleagues so that they dovetail with wider transformation programmes

Background to the programme and previous bulletin’s can be found at
http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/culturetourismand2012/lcip/londonlibrarychangeprogramme.htm
The next bulletin will be provided following the Capital Ambition Programme Board and will outline further details of the rollout and support programme.
